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 "I am still as strong today as I was in the day Moses 
sent me; as my strength was then, so my strength is 
now, for war and for going out and coming in. - 
Joshua 14:11


  Joshua gave the glory to God for having the strength 
to lead after Moses died. The purpose of his strength 
was for the mission of claiming and conquering the 
Promised Land. The strength that God gives us is for 
the purpose of serving God, no matter what age that is. 
I know that the Lord has given me strength to continue 

on in this 
arctic 
climate, and 
many others 
have come to 
serve as well. 

 Evangelist 
Lois Hoshor, 
who just 
turned 80 
years old, 
ministered at 
Golden Heart 
Church 
August 
22nd-23rd. 
She took care 

of her husband for the last two years until he passed 
away and then went back into evangelism.

Services went past 11pm and she was still ministering. 
There are so many examples of those who have 
dedicated their lives, even in their later years, to serve 
the Lord, and believe that we are called to the spiritual 
battle of seeking and saving the lost until we take our 
last breath, or Jesus returns! 

  We all are part of the body of Christ. Every part is 
important for the health of the body and that is where 
are strength comes from — being a part of the body.


The Lord 
has 
supplied 
the means 
to finally 
widen our 
driveway 
that goes 
from the 
main 
highway 
into the 
base. Many 
vehicles 
have slid 
off the 
driveway 
into the 
ditch, 
especially during the winter months. We would like to make 
it as safe as possible and plan to add side rails for extra 
protection. One time, a vehicle slid off and the tow truck 
trying to pull it out of the ditch slid off as well! The base is 
being used by many groups during the summer and even 
during the winter we have teams stay, as well as our weekly 
meetings. 

   It is already becoming cooler each day as we endeavor to 
complete as many projects as we can while there is no snow 
on the ground. In the long-term, we are saving up for new 
windows for the entire base. These are special windows that 
are triple-pane or at least high quality double-pane. 
Hopefully, by next summer we can install these windows. 

  Remember, as supporters, you are always welcome to 
come visit and see our ministry first-hand. We appreciate 
every gift and prayer for the peoples of Interior Alaska.


Prayer Requests:

• Summer Projects and Teams

• Protection for health and workers

Phone: 325-201-1866

Co-laborers in Christ,

Joyce Thurlby
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